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Dear brothers and sisters! 
“His mercy is from age to age” (Lk 1:50). This is the 

theme of the Third World Day for Grandparents and the 
Elderly, and it takes us back to the joyful meeting between 
the young Mary and her elderly relative Elizabeth 
(cf. Lk 1:39-56). Filled with the Holy Spirit, Elizabeth 
addressed the Mother of God with words that, millennia later, 
continue to echo in our daily prayer: “Blessed are you among 
women and blessed is the fruit of your womb” (v. 42). The 
Holy Spirit, who had earlier descended upon Mary, prompted 
her to respond with the Magnificat, in which she proclaimed 
that the Lord’s mercy is from generation to generation. That 
same Spirit blesses and accompanies every fruitful encounter 
between different generations: between grandparents and 
grandchildren, between young and old. God wants young 
people to bring joy to the hearts of the elderly, as Mary did 
to Elizabeth, and gain wisdom from their experiences. Yet, 
above all, the Lord wants us not to abandon the elderly or to 
push them to the margins of life, as tragically happens all too 
often in our time. 

This year, the World Day for Grandparents and the 
Elderly takes place close to World Youth Day. Both 
celebrations remind us of the “haste” (cf. v. 39) with which 
Mary set out to visit Elizabeth. In this way, they invite us to 
reflect on the bond that unites young and old. The Lord trusts 
that young people, through their relationships with the 
elderly, will realize that they are called to cultivate memory 
and recognize the beauty of being part of a much larger 
history. Friendship with an older person can help the young 
to see life not only in terms of the present and realize that not 
everything depends on them and their abilities. For the 
elderly, the presence of a young person in their lives can give 
them hope that their experience will not be lost and that their 
dreams can find fulfilment. Mary’s visit to Elizabeth and 
their shared awareness that the Lord’s mercy is from 
generation to generation remind us that, alone, we cannot 
move forward, much less save ourselves, and that God’s 
presence and activity are always part of something greater, 
the history of a people. Mary herself said this in 
the Magnificat, as she rejoiced in God, who, in fidelity to the 
promise he had made to Abraham, had worked new and 
unexpected wonders (cf. vv. 51-55). 

To better appreciate God’s way of acting, let us 
remember that our life is meant to be lived to the full, and 
that our greatest hopes and dreams are not achieved instantly 
but through a process of growth and maturation, in dialogue 
and in relationship with others. Those who focus only on the 
here and now, on money and possessions, on “having it all 
now”, are blind to the way God works. His loving plan spans 
past, present and future; it embraces and connects the 
generations. It is greater than we are, yet includes each of us 
and calls us at every moment to keep pressing forward. For 
the young, this means being ready to break free from the 
fleeting present in which virtual reality can entrap us, 

preventing us from doing something productive. For the 
elderly, it means not dwelling on the loss of physical strength 
and thinking with regret about missed opportunities. Let us 
all look ahead! And allow ourselves to be shaped by God’s 
grace, which from generation to generation frees us from 
inertia and from dwelling on the past! 

In the meeting between Mary and Elizabeth, 
between young and old, God points us towards the future that 
he is opening up before us. Indeed, Mary’s visit and 
Elizabeth’s greeting open our eyes to the dawn of salvation: 
in their embrace, God’s mercy quietly breaks into human 
history amid abundant joy. I encourage everyone to reflect 
on that meeting, to picture, like a snapshot, that embrace 
between the young Mother of God and the elderly mother of 
Saint John the Baptist, and to frame it in their minds and 
hearts as a radiant icon. 

Next, I would invite you to make a concrete gesture 
that would include grandparents and the elderly. Let us not 
abandon them. Their presence in families and communities 
is a precious one, for it reminds us that we share the same 
heritage and are part of a people committed to preserving its 
roots. From the elderly we received the gift of belonging to 
God’s holy people. The Church, as well as society, needs 
them, for they entrust to the present the past that is needed to 
build the future. Let us honour them, neither depriving 
ourselves of their company nor depriving them of ours. May 
we never allow the elderly to be cast aside! 

The World Day for Grandparents and the Elderly is 
meant to be a small but precious sign of hope for them and 
for the whole Church. I renew my invitation to everyone – 
dioceses, parishes, associations and communities – to 
celebrate this Day and to make it the occasion of a joyful and 
renewed encounter between young and old. To you, the 
young who are preparing to meet in Lisbon or to celebrate 
World Youth Day in your own countries, I would ask: before 
you set out on your journey, visit your grandparents or an 
elderly person who lives alone! Their prayers will protect 
you and you will carry in your heart the blessing of that 
encounter. I ask you, the elderly among us, to accompany by 
your prayers the young people about to celebrate World 
Youth Day. Those young people are God’s answer to your 
prayers, the fruits of all that you have sown, the sign that God 
does not abandon his people, but always rejuvenates them 
with the creativity of the Holy Spirit. 
Dear grandparents, dear elderly brothers and sisters, may the 
blessing of the embrace between Mary and Elizabeth come 
upon you and fill your hearts with peace. With great 
affection, I give you my blessing. And I ask you, please, to 
pray for me. 
 
Rome, Saint John Lateran, 31 May 2023, 
Feast of the Visitation of the Blessed Virgin Mary 

FRANCIS 
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Sixteenth Sunday in Ordinary Time   

 
 

 

 
 

Tuesday, July 25 
+Mary Napolitano 

 

Wednesday, July 26 
+Father Edward Sheehy, CM 

 

Thursday, July 27 
+Father Thomas Crowley 

 

Friday, July 28  
+Christopher Brinks 

 

Saturday, July 29 
5:30 p.m.  

+John DeSilva, Corey Thomas, Bill Jourdan  
 

  Sunday, July 30 
8:00 a.m. 

+Richard Duvieilh, +Ione Clark, Geoff & Annie Karpa, 
+Steven Blackledge, +David Snyder, Mary Snyder,  

Patti Snyder, +Mark Bertuccini  
10:30 a.m. 

Parishioners of Saint Benedict 

 
 
 
 

Prayer List 
Deacon Nelvin Luke, Jim Seward, Anthony Sorrentino, 
Dee Sylvia, Julie Wagner, Tina Zocco, Clara Armstrong, 
Lisa Valley, Scott Lee, Carol Everhardt, Bennett Miller, 
Joanne Leber, Anna Isone, Gerardo Antonucci, Presley 
Patrick, Kaiden Lessard, Jennifer Bradley, Derek Feske, 
Fred Guillot, Ryan Ware, Timothy Rollman, Vivian 
LeBlanc, Donna McFatter, Angela Brady, Jackie 
Catalanotto, Judy Woolley, Joseph Candilora, Phillip E. 
Lee, Sr., Gloria Nordman, Jan Nordman, Flavia Langan, 
Addie Pitre, Harry LeBlanc, Carol Vickers, John Johnson, 
Evan Cartozzo 
 

The prayer list is for our parishioners who are homebound 
or sick. All others can be entered into the general prayer 
book in the church. Please call the church office to add a 
parishioner’s name to the prayer list. All names will stay on 
the list for 30 days at a time. 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

 
 
 

Happening this Week 
 
Tuesday, July 25 
  Grief Support Group 2:00 p.m. 
 

Wednesday, July 26 
  Lunch Ministry 8:45 a.m.  
  Sacrament of Reconciliation available, 5:00 to 6 p.m.        

Friday, July 28 
  Adoration of the Blessed Sacrament, 8:30-9:30 a.m.          

Saturday, July 29 
  Sacrament of Reconciliation available, 4:00 to 5 p.m.     

 
 
 

 

STEWARDSHIP – July 16th 
 

 

      Weekly Collection:                $4,645 
       E-Giving Online:                                      $1,745 
       Poor Box:      $15 
       Building Fund:     $220 
       Mass Attendance:                                    493 
       Building Fund on Deposit:    $500,929     
             

Thank you for your generosity! 
 

 

 

Saint Benedict’s 
GRIEF SUPPORT GROUP 

 

The Grief Support Group welcomes anyone who may be 
looking for comfort and support after losing a loved one or a 
relationship; wanting to learn ways to cope and deal with the 
grief in their life; and searching to see where God is in their 
situation.  The Grief Support Group will meet every second 
and fourth Tuesday of the month, beginning July 2023, from 
2:00 pm - 4:00 pm in the Parish Center. Two of our Marianite 
sisters, Sister Kateri Battaglia and Sister Elvira Brown, will 
facilitate these meetings. Prayerfully consider accepting this 
invitation to connect with others who are walking that same 
journey from grief to healing, to acceptance, to 
transformation.  
 

No one is meant to deal with loss alone. 
 

 
 

 
 

The flowers on the Altar this weekend have 
been donated by Phil and Debbie Rapp in 

Thanksgiving for Answered Prayers. 
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